



Craigmarloch Community Council



Minutes of Meeting held on 22 May 2018

Present

Barney Kinsler (BK); Ailsa Clunie (AC); Tracey McLaughlin (TM); Jean Thomson (JT); Philip Gilmour (PG); Carolyn McIntyre (CM); Mike Ogden (MO); Councillor Alan Masterton (AM)

Apologies

Brian Lalloway (BL); Ann Ballinger (ALB); PC Hardeep Dulai (HD)

Community Safety

- Due to the unavailability of Community Safety Officers there was no report.

Previous Minutes & Matters Arising

The minutes were agreed by PG & BK. Matters Arising have been overtaken by agenda.

Treasurer's Report

- JT confirmed that all financial documentation has been sent to the NLC approved auditors for completion of the annual accounts.
- Details of this month's expenditure and income as follows:

Bank Account

Opening/Closing Balance	278.63
-------------------------	--------

No 2 Account

Opening/Closing Balance	340.81
-------------------------	--------

Petty Cash

Opening Balance	129.43
-----------------	--------

10 May Postage	<u>4.45</u>
----------------	-------------

Closing Balance	124.98
-----------------	--------

(Administrative Funds £74.32 + Community Funds £50.66)

- A discussion followed regarding the logo for the agreed future purchase of a pop sign. It was agreed that this should be the community council title with space to add text for details of events/meetings.
- A review of the community council asset list was then conducted. It was agreed that a number of items such as the barbeque, a printer and a set of Christmas lights should be written off as they are no longer functional.
- JT has picked up that the NLC scheme appears to suggest at para 10.8 that NLC hold insurance for Community Councils. This would negate the current £200 annual costs if correct. ACTION: JT to contact NLC to confirm.

Secretary's Report

- 3 x weekly planning application list were circulated. There was nothing of concern to the community council.
- A Strathcarron Hospice newsletter was circulated.
- A letter from Craighalbert Centre was circulated.

Community Councillors Reports

- CM reported that repairs to footpaths in the Glen Sannox area following the Virgin installations appear to be underway. JT confirmed that similar activity was being conducted in Glen Fyne Road. ACTION: All to monitor
- BK reported that costing of signage for Cumbernauld Community Park had begun, although so far this is proving to be expensive, and may require more funding applications.
- PG reported that a local resident and 2 young residents brushed up the stones which are overspilling onto pavements around the pond. All agreed that this is positive community action and should be recognised. ACTION: CM to post notice of thanks on Fb.
- AC reported contact from the Chair of Cumbernauld Rotary. A fundraising event is being planned to be held at Dullutar Golf Club, date and details tbc.

Councillors Reports

- AM reported that once again, groups of youngsters are gathering with alcohol in the Community Park. Police are monitoring the situation.

AOB

- There was no AOB.

The meeting closed at 20.45